- 3 -


PERMANENT COUNCIL OF THE 
OEA/Ser.G


ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
CP/CSH/SA-156/10



8 October 2010


COMMITTEE ON HEMISPHERIC SECURITY
Original: Spanish

SUMMARY OF THE MEETING OF SEPTEMBER 28, 2010

The following delegations took part in the meeting:  Argentina, Bahamas, Barbados, Belize, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Grenada, Guatemala, Haiti, Jamaica, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, and the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela.
1. Presentation of the Report of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights (IACHR) on Citizen Security and Human Rights (CP/CSH/INF.228/10)
· Dr. Santiago A. Canton, Executive Secretary, Inter-American Commission on Human Rights (IACHR)

Dr. Santiago Canton, Executive Secretary of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights, presented the Report on Citizen Security and Human Rights, which was distributed as document CP/CSH/INF.228/10.
Comments by the delegations


The Chair of the Committee thanked Dr. Canton for his presentation and underscored the usefulness of the report and the importance of observance of human rights with respect to public security.


The delegation of El Salvador commended the approach to security from a human rights perspective, which of necessity prompts a discussion of how to “harmonize ideas” on the subject. In the delegation’s opinion, a first step could be to reflect on the notion of citizen security presented to the Committee in the Report. Failing that, at least the Committee could share the idea of a permanent link between security for people and democratic coexistence, as a starting-point for speaking the same language. The delegation also commended one of the conclusions arrived at by the IACHR that “it [did] not appear possible to define the terms of a homogeneous policy to address the citizen security issue.” That was fundamental due to the marked differences between the member states and the threat posed to them by crime. Another consideration was that, although the Commission calls for the formulation of a comprehensive public policy, in practice insecurity has become so pervasive that it has led some states to devote more attention to legitimate repression than actions to deter and prevent crime. Regarding the participation of the armed forces, the delegation of El Salvador said that the participation of the Armed Forces of El Salvador in security tasks was a response to citizens’ concerns. Those tasks were also conducted jointly with the National Civilian Police.  Operations undertaken by the military had been in accordance with existing law and with the necessary consent of the legislature. The delegate for El Salvador stressed, too, that regular troops, as well as non-commissioned officers and officers, had received human rights training before going out onto the streets. In due course, pursuant to resolution 2575, adopted at the last regular session of the OAS General Assembly, the delegation of El Salvador would be submitting the Table listing activities of the Armed Forces of El Salvador aimed at promoting human rights, including the training referred to.


The delegation of Argentina acknowledged the work of the IACHR in preparing the Report and underscored the link between human security and protection of human rights in the Americas. It also thanked the delegations that supported the inclusion of this topic in the MISPA and said that it hoped that the Report would be considered in the discussions regarding the preparatory meetings and in MISPA III.


The delegation of Ecuador asked about the title of the report and the reason for its use of the term “citizen security,” when the term usually employed in Committee circles was “public security.”


The delegation of Mexico said the report would help strengthen the existing legal framework regarding citizen security.


Dr. Canton commented that the IACHR had indeed discussed the term to be used and that the reasons for it were elucidated in paragraph 21 of the Report.

2. Presentation by Mr. Marko Magdic, Deputy Chief of the Public Security Division of the Ministry of the Interior of Chile, in preparation for the Meeting of Experts on Public Security, to be held in Santiago, Chile, on November 18 and 19, 2010, to prepare the Third Meeting of Ministers of Public Security of the Americas


The presentation by Mr. Marko Magdic, Deputy Chief of the Public Security Division of the Ministry of the Interior of Chile, including the “Plan Chile Seguro” (“Safe Chile Plan”), was published as document CP/CSH/INF.231/10.


The delegation of Ecuador emphasized the holistic nature of the structure that the State could use to confront delinquency, violence, and security The delegate mentioned the Report on the Safe Chile Plan and pointed out that it took a country-wide approach to dealing with the issues. Accordingly, he asked Mr. Magdic how the relationship between State and local governments would be managed in an interactive and complementary fashion that avoided duplication.


The delegation of Canada emphasized that the meeting afforded an opportunity to trigger a technical dialogue. Furthermore, it was a good time for the Secretariat for Multidimensional Security to deliver a progress report on its activities in relation to MISPA. The Canadian delegate added that it would be advisable to begin generating a series of questions to guide the discussions of the experts in Santiago. Finally the delegate said that Canada was interested in there being continuity in the preparations for MISPA III in Trinidad and Tobago.


The delegation of Mexico said that it welcomed the draft agenda, which focused on one of the pillars of the MISPA, and supported the emphasis on capacity-building and training. The delegate said that henceforth it would be a good idea to focus on one pillar at a time, so as to generate more concrete actions. As for exchanges of information systems, the delegation reminded those present that at the last two MISPA, Mexico had offered “Plataforma México.” Regarding the presentation by AMERIPOL, Mexico was in favor of continuing to work with that agency.


The delegation of Colombia said that it fully supported the draft agenda. It went on to say how important it was for meetings of experts of that kind to begin focusing on issues previously singled out by the MISPA. As for AMERIPOL, Colombia considered that there was no problem with including its representatives at the session.  The delegate said that Colombia had experienced positive results in that field.


The delegation of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela said that, with respect to #4, other cooperation initiatives should be borne in mind, not just AMERIPOL. As for the Safe Chile Plan, the delegation asked what part private enterprises played in that Plan.


The delegation of Chile announced that it would shortly convene the meeting. The invitations would be sent to Vice Ministers.


On the subject of AMERIPOL, Mr. Magdic said that in light of experience he considered that, for INTERPOL to be successful, all police forces developed in a country should be national branches of AMERIPOL. If AMERIPOL were limited to only one police force, its capacity would be restricted. Regarding Venezuela’s question on the part played by private firms, Mr. Magdic said that both the public and the private sector were at one when public security was at stake.


The Chair informed the delegations that the Secretariat for Multidimensional Security has embarked on a continuous conversation with Chile and Trinidad and Tobago aimed at advancing MISPA work.

3. Presentation of the Report on the Meeting of Caribbean Academics and Experts on Public Security: Looking ahead towards MISPA III (Montego Bay, Jamaica, May 19 and 20, 2010) (CP/CSH-1246/10)
· Julio Rosenblatt, Department of Public Security, Secretariat for Multidimensional Security


Mr. Julio Rosenblatt said that it had been arranged for Dr. Anthony Harriet of the University of West Indies to deliver the technical presentation of this paper, so that, for the time being, he would give a preliminary report.


The report presented by Mr. Rosenblatt was distributed as CP/CSH-1246/10. 


Mr. Rosenblatt pointed out that that was the third meeting of academics to have taken place within the framework of the MISPA ministerial process (Chile, Jamaica, and now in Jamaica in May).


The delegation of Jamaica thanked the Secretariat for the preliminary report and suggested that the meeting’s recommendations be reviewed at the preparatory meeting in Chile.

The delegation of El Salvador asked the Secretariat if it was planning a similar event in Central America.

Mr. Rosenblatt answered that the Secretariat had indeed thought of conducting another event in Central America. He mentioned that, in addition to meetings with academics, there were also meetings with civil society.

4. Presentation by Peru on the Fourth Meeting of the Forum on Confidence- and Security-Building Measures


The delegation of Peru mentioned the Fourth Meeting of the Forum on Confidence- and Security-Building Measures to be held in Lima, Peru on November 15 and 16, 2010.  It added that the draft agenda, rules of procedure, and list of guests would be circulated shortly.

5. Other business


The Chair informed the delegations that on Tuesday, September 21, he, together with the Vice Chairs and the Secretariat for Multidimensional Security, had met with AMERIPOL.  That meeting had been convened by AMERIPOL and was attended by the Director General of the Federal Police of Brazil and President of AMERIPOL, Luiz Fernando Correa, as well as Police Captain José Ricardo Botelho, International Criminal Police Coordinator-General, and the Federal Police attaché in Washington, Police Captain Paulo Tarso Gomes. The purpose of said meeting was to seek a rapprochement with the OAS and the Committee with a view to exchanging programs and work plans and exploring possibilities for cooperation.


Accordingly, on instructions from the Chair, the Secretariat circulated the “Consolidated Report of AMERIPOL” as document CP/CSH/INF.229/10 and the “AMERIPOL Action Plan – 2010-2011” as document CP/CSH/INF.230/10. The Chair therefore hoped to continue exploring channels of cooperation with AMERIPOL that contribute to the Committee’s work.


At the same time, the Chair reminded delegations that the deadline agreed upon with the CSH for remitting countries’ recommendations on how to strengthen the IADB and its ability to advise OAS member states and other organs and entities pertaining to the Organization, pursuant to its statute, was October 15. Those recommendations had been requested pursuant to the mandates contained in resolution AG/RES. 2573 (XL-O/10), “Support for the Activities of the Inter-American Defense Board,” and would help the work of the Informal Group to Reflect on the IADB, installed at the last meeting.

Finally, he announced that the Secretariat would shortly be circulating the list of guests for the meeting in Chile for the delegations to comment on.


The delegation of Trinidad and Tobago confirmed that MISPA III would be held in that country in November 2011.


The delegation of Chile asked for further information regarding the dates for the IADB recommendations.


The Chair answered that there was no pre-established ruling; he simply wanted to advance discussion on the IADB issue appropriately and in good time.


There being no further business, the Chair declared the meeting closed.
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